
Town of Brighton 
Special Meeting 
Brighton Town Hall (presently situated in the Town Garage) 
 
July 12, 2010 
 
Supervisor John Quenell called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Council members present were Steve Tucker and Jeffrey Leavitt.  
Absent were: Peter Shrope and Lydia Wright 
 
Mr. Quenell reported that pursuant to a directive by the board at their July 8 meeting he 
had contacted Lt. Ellithorpe of the DEC to request a reduction in the fine levied for 
alleged violation of New York Codes dealing with solid waste management practices. Lt. 
Ellithorpe’s response indicated that due to the town’s timely remediation of the violation 
he had, in fact, issued a reduced fine of $500, the standard fine for such violation would 
have been $7500 and there would be no further reduction. 
 
Mr. Quenell then offered the following resolution: 
Whereas, the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation has ordered 
the town to pay a $500 fine in connection with the alleged unlawful disposal of waste 
during the June 1 and June 3 removal of the “Over the Hill” structure at 474 State Route 
86,  
Be it Resolved that the town agrees to pay the fine and further authorizes the supervisor 
to sign the Consent Order, Number LER5-10-009953. 
 
Mr. Tucker seconded the resolution. 
After the discussion, the resolution was adopted by the following vote: 
Mr. Leavitt – Aye 
Mr. Tucker – Aye 
Mr. Quenell – Aye. 
 
Mr. Quenell then asked that the voucher for payment of the $500 to the DEC be signed 
by all present. The voucher was signed and a motion was made by the supervisor that he 
be authorized to pay it. The motion was seconded by Mr. Tucker and adopted by the 
following vote: 
Mr. Leavitt – Aye 
Mr. Tucker – Aye 
Mr. Quenell – Aye. 
 
At 6:40 p.m. Mr. Leavitt moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr.Tucker and carried by voice 
vote. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
Submitted by Constance Quenell. 


